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Dear FCJ College community, 

As we head towards Easter and the wonderful season of
Hope with the resurrection, I’ve been reflecting on the
powerful image that always strikes me during Holy Week;
that of Jesus in the Garden of Gethsemane, where he is
facing his impending death with fear, anger and anxiety.
These human emotions always remind me of the very
human nature of Jesus. He was a person, who lived, who
experienced the full gamut of emotions, and as he got
closer to his death he was scared. I think this is helpful for
students to appreciate that Jesus was a person, that he had
feelings, feelings that they can relate to.

When we consider the physical cross Jesus carried to
Golgotha, we are challenged to consider what crosses we
are carrying in our lives today? What are those things
weighing us down? Like Jesus, where are the things we are
struggling with personally, as a community and even more
broadly, as humanity? However, whilst these ‘crosses’ weigh
us down, make us slower, take our attention, we have hope
that there will always be people like Simon to help carry our
cross, there will always be Veronica to wipe our face and
there will always be a crowd accompanying us as we walk.
We will never be alone. This is a powerful message for all
our young people to hear, in fact it’s a powerful message
for all people to hear, not just the young. 

This week we took the opportunity to celebrate the Easter
story with our annual Easter Liturgy. My thanks to all who
brought this to life, especially Donna Willcock, Kathryn De
Fazio, Catherine Burton, Adam Toms, Rod Reardon and
Cath Begley. These staff ensured our students, and those
from our partner schools (St Joseph’s, St John’s and St
Mary’s) were all involved in a wonderful, reflective and
prayerful telling of the Passion and Resurrection of Jesus. 

On Good Friday, we farewell our students and staff
travelling to the Philippines for the immersion in the
village of Malbago. I know you’ll continue to hold this
wonderful group in your prayers as they represent us and
our broader community. 

Staff Movements 
This week we farewelled Minnie Askew who will be well-
known to all members of the community thanks to her
tireless service in our finance team over a number of
years. We take this opportunity to thank Minnie for her
wonderful contributions to our school and we wish her all
the best for the future. We also welcomed Cassandra
Briggs to our administration team, Peter Rigby as our
Grounds Manager/Maintenance and Facilities, and
Mayumi Burke as our new Finance Manager. We know
you will make all our new members of the community
feel welcome when you meet them. 

May you all have a happy and Holy Easter, and for those
travelling, stay safe and we’ll see you all on your return
next term. 

Go well, 

Shaun Mason 
Principal
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What's OnFCJ COLLEGE'S

COMMITMENT TO CHILD SAFETY

All students enrolled, and any child visiting
FCJ College, have a right to feel safe and
be safe. The wellbeing of children in our
care will always be our first priority and
we have zero tolerance to child abuse. We
aim to create a child safe and child
friendly environment where children feel
safe and are free to enjoy life to the full
without any concern for their safety.
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15 Student Free Day / Staff Professional
Learning Day

16 First Day of Term 2 for students

22-24 Year 12 Retreat

25 ANZAC Day Public Holiday

26 FCJ College School Photo Day

30 FCJ College Athletics Carnival

April

1 2025 Enrolment Applications Open

7 Year 9 OED - Rock Climbing

8-10 Justice Matters Camp

14 Round Robin 2

22 FCJ College Cross Country

28-29 Year 9 OED - Warby's Overnight Camp

31 Southern Ranges Cross Country

May
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The Year 10s travelled to Beechworth as a compliment to their History unit focusing on Colonial Australia.
They participated in a walking tour that explained the impact of the Gold Rush in Beechworth and then
toured the Old Gaol, where they heard fascinating stories about the life and times of some of the inmates. 
The students then enjoyed a visit to the famous Beechworth bakery and lolly shop,- of course! 
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Year 10 Excursion
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During lunchtime on 21 March, we had a visit from Ant Newham, past employee and FCJ College parent.

Ant is working in the Western Australian mines, driving trucks on a FIFO schedule. He spoke to us about
opportunities in the mines from his first-hand experience as a truck driver. For young people there are
many opportunities to complete training and apprenticeships and also university degrees, while working
for a mining company.

He also spoke about having a financial or time goal when going to the mines and to save your money for
a worthwhile purchase such as a deposit on a house. 

Thanks Ant for your time and valuable information.

Careers in the
Mines
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Round Robin
The Year 11 and 12 Girls Volleyball team fielded two teams in the

recent Round Robin. Both teams were very competitive and won 2

out of their 3 games. The spirit and enthusiasm of both teams was

tangible throughout all encounters. The ardent and piercingly loud

celebrations following victorious rallies were heard throughout

Benalla. 
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Intermediate Boys Tennis Champs

Intermediate Girls Tennis Champs

Year 7-10 Boys Tennis

Year 8 Girls Volleyball

Lawn Bowls

Cricket

Volleyball
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“Wicked was an extraordinary experience, it was a

one-of-a-kind performance. The bus drive was really

good stopping in Wallan for a break. 

We got to Melbourne and had lunch in Fed Square

and we finally made it to the Regent Theatre where

we got our tickets and headed into the theatre. The

theatre is 95 years old and holds up to 2,162 people. 

When we took our seats the lights dimmed, the music

started, the dragon overhead lit up and smoke came

out of its mouth which we did not expect - it was truly

amazing. 

Throughout the whole performance we were amazed

and engaged. The performance was amazing, the

light, music, singing, dancing, and acting were just

magnificent. Many of my peers enjoyed it and said

they would go to a live performance again. At the end

of the performance, we were all so happy and

cheered and clapped as loudly as we could. 

We made it onto the bus and drove to Wallan for

dinner going to Maccas, KFC and the service station.

It was definitely an awesome day. Thanks to

everyone who made this day amazing.”

- Amelia Peisley

 2 8  M A R C H  2 0 2 4 T E R M  1  W E E K  9

“Wicked is such a good musical for

kids from primary school. They

would enjoy it so much and have a

good time. The show overall was

really good. I loved the singing, the

acting, the expressions and the

details of the costumes! I

recommend it to primary schools

and adults.”

- Will Colville
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“First of all, thank you very much for allowing me to attend FCJ College for
the week.
It was my first studying abroad and I was nervous, but it was a very
valuable experience.
In Japanese class, not only teaching about my own culture, but also
learning about Australian culture from the students was a lot of fun. I have
very good memories of making and eating fairy bread with Year 9
students.
I hope you will enjoy Japanese studies and visit Japan someday. 
Thank you very much.”                                            
 - Shoko Ishida (from Sacred Heart School, Tokyo)

Shoko’s week @ FCJ College
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“Thank you Shoko for visiting FCJ College and staying with my family for
the week. We hope you had a great time immersing in the various subjects
such as Art, Food tech, Biology, Japanese and many more whilst also
making many new friends!!!“ 
 - Elizabeth Ireland
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Keep up the great work and continue sharing your musical

talents with the world! Thank you, Mrs Appleford and her

System Engineering class for being an audience. 

  - Ms Ashby

Year 9 Music
Performance
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Melbourne Gallery Excursion
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The VPC Special Projects class met with the FCJ College management team at a luncheon where they talked

about their projects and sought help with approval. They wanted to make their ideas better with advice from

the management team. The different projects that they are all working on are important because they benefit

the school and students and enrich them. 

At the luncheon, everyone shared their ideas and talked about how they saw their projects would run. The

goal was to learn from each other and make sure the projects are really good before they go forward. So,

they chatted over lunch and made plans to work together.

Victorian PATHWAYS
CERTIFICATE (VPC) CLASS
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Kadey - age champion under 15s

Hume Swimming
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Hume Lawn Bowls

On Wednesday 20 March

four students represented

FCJ College at Hume

Division Lawn Bowls. The

boys had a successful day

progressing to State finals

on 7 May.
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Food Tech
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Easter Egg Hunt

To celebrate the fantastic term enjoyed by our Year 7 students, we arranged an Easter egg hunt. The Year

12s meticulously hid the eggs out the front of the school, and then we released the Year 7s to find them.

Happy Easter!
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28 March 2024 

Last week was celebrated as “Harmony week”. Harmony Week is the celebration 

that recognises our diversity and brings together Australians from all different 
backgrounds. It’s about inclusiveness, respect and a sense of belonging for everyone.  

Here are a few snippets of Harmony week in the library.                

              

 

         






